CHURCH PLANTERS TO NEW ENGLAND
October - December 2024
Dear Praying Friends,
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.

We started the fall season with a great time at the Cumberland County Fair. We set up our bright red tent and spent a
week evangelizing. In addition to sharing the gospel with thousands of people, there were a few other highlights. Let
me share a few. While talking to one of the fair participants, I discovered that he was a new Christian who had been
saved for about a year. He told me that he was Jewish, and now that he had become a Christian, that made him a
complete Jew. We laughed and rejoiced together about his salvation. Then he walked away. A few minutes later,
his wife stopped by our booth. As we talked, she mentioned that her husband used to run a print shop. I asked her if
she could get him to return to our booth, which she did. I found out that our new Messianic Jew friend had worked at
his shop with much of the same equipment that we have. When asked if he would help us in our shop, he said he
would gladly help however he could. We needed some help, so this was a direct answer to prayer. That same evening,
I came across a new church booth as I walked around the fair, talking to vendors. In the past several years, we have
been the only gospel booth there. I stopped to let them know how good it was to see someone else reaching people
with the message of God’s salvation. As we talked and shared stories of God’s provision, I mentioned that we had a
print shop and explained some of our immediate equipment needs. He perked up when he heard we had a print shop
and told me he owned one in Portland. Then he said he had a cutter they were not using anymore and that we could
have it if we wanted. Wow! Praise the Lord! I have found over the years that if I am faithful to labor in God’s field,
He will meet my needs by directing my steps and placing me in the right place at the right time. He guides us as we
labor. We know as we go.

Thank you for your continued prayers for our print shop renovation project. We have completed most of the major
structural repairs to the main building. This coming year, we are emphasizing our John & Romans Seedline and
gospel tract printing ministries by having many more church-related projects and events. Our church loves both
ministries, but we need more laborers. Please pray that God will raise more laborers as we seek to spread His word
in New England and around the world.

Our Master Clubs children’s program and our Homeschool Support Group are both going well and have been well
attended. Most of the children, if not all, in our Master Clubs are lost. Some of them have been asking a lot of
questions. Please pray that they will understand and respond to the gospel by repenting and believing on Christ Jesus.

I look forward to continuing our partnership to reach New England with the glorious gospel of our Lord and Savior
in the coming year. Please get in touch with me if you or your church would like to take a mission trip to Maine in
2025. We would be glad to host you. Also, don’t forget to visit our website at www.rrbpress.com and order tracts for
the coming year.

Our family traveled to North Carolina in October to help with disaster relief efforts. I have never seen such widespread
devastation. It was heartbreaking. Please continue to pray for these dear folks as they are trying to recover.

May you have a Merry Christmas and a Christ-filled
New Year!

As always, thank you for your consistent prayers,
encouragement, and faithful financial support.
We cannot express just how thankful we are for
all of you. You are making an eternal difference!

Sincerely,

Brooks Suttle
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